

Đề số 23 luyện thi vào 10 môn Anh Sở Hà Nội

Quiz ID: 16720

Question 1 (Question ID: 9-864824)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. homework
- B. bonfire
- C. project
- D. volunteer

Question 2 (Question ID: 9-918305)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. brick
- B. knight
- C. kitchen
- D. shock

Question 3 (Question ID: 9-834800)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. object
- B. private
- C. famous
- D. support

Question 4 (Question ID: 9-921027)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. sensitive
- B. neighborhood
- C. advantage
- D. property

Question 5 (Question ID: 9-918309)

We are planning a special assembly to mark the _____ of our school's founding.

- A. community
- B. function
- C. anniversary
- D. distraction

Question 6 (Question ID: 9-918320)

The test today _____ the one we took last month, but I still feel nervous about it.

- A. isn't as hard so
- B. is harder than
- C. is so difficult as
- D. isn't as hard as

Question 7 (Question ID: 9-685506)

Most students in my class prefer taking notes on paper _____ digital devices.

- A. to use
- B. using
- C. to using
- D. then use

Question 8 (Question ID: 9-4160)

You _____ use your mobile phone during the test. It's against the rules.

- A. mightn't
- B. mustn't
- C. oughtn't
- D. needn't

Question 9 (Question ID: 9-700656)

Edward is apologizing to his teacher for being late.

Edward: Sorry I'm late! The rain is so heavy.

Teacher: _____

- A. Thank you.
- B. You're so kind.
- C. Me neither.
- D. It's alright.

Question 10 (Question ID: 9-918316)

My brother came down _____ a bad cold, so he's staying home from school today.

- A. with
- B. to
- C. on
- D. at

Question 11 (Question ID: 9-11332)

Portuguese _____ as an official language in this city for three hundred years.

- A. has always been spoken
- B. has been spoken always
- C. has always spoken
- D. had always spoken

Question 12 (Question ID: 9-653895)

Liam said he _____ for Stephan at the entrance of the swimming club the following day.

- A. will wait
- B. waited
- C. would wait
- D. was waiting

Question 13 (Question ID: 9-847305)

Read the following instructions and choose the best answer for each blank.

How to Protect Customs and Traditions

1. Encourage activities like **Q13.1**..... traditional crafts or joining cultural festivals.
2. Consider planning either a family gathering **Q13.2**..... a heritage celebration.
3. Create materials **Q13.3**..... highlight the value of traditions, like a booklet or video.
4. Organize cultural workshops or tours to engage people in preserving customs.
5. Organize competitions to encourage the expression of love for national culture.
6. Allow time for reflection on how to **Q13.4**..... and continue these customs.

- Q13.1.** A. doing B. do C. to do D. done
- Q13.2.** A. nor B. also C. and D. or
- Q13.3.** A. who B. whose C. which D. what
- Q13.4.** A. damage B. destroy C. preserve D. modify

Read and do the following tasks.

Last week, a big storm hit John's town, causing heavy rain and strong winds. People were warned to stay indoors and prepare for possible flooding. ____.

- a. In order to prepare for the storm, John and his family moved furniture upstairs and stocked up on food and water.
- b. Thankfully, no one was hurt, but some houses were damaged.
- c. The storm lasted for two days, and many trees were knocked down.

Question 14 (Question ID: 9-849486)

Choose the best way to rearrange the following sentences in order to make a meaningful paragraph.

- A. a - c - b
- B. a - b - c
- C. c - a - b
- D. b - c - a

Question 15 (Question ID: 9-849492)

Choose the best sentence that can END the text most appropriately.

- A. Even though John and his family were safe, they regretted preparing for the storm.
- B. In case the storm wasn't serious, John didn't prepare at all.
- C. Since the storm caused so much damage, John decided not to help with the cleanup.
- D. Therefore, the whole neighborhood worked together to repair the damage in their town.

Question 16 (Question ID: 9-918359)

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each blank.

Over the last few years, the use of the Internet **Q16.1**..... dramatically in French schools, offices, and homes and this trend continues to grow. Who could have imagined, even in the last decade, that we would **Q16.2**..... our friends, colleagues and clients around the world simply through the click of a mouse and a modem? In business, **Q16.3**..... company can be competitive if it doesn't **Q16.4**..... access to the Internet. Similarly, in education, the opportunities that the Internet can provide are vast. **Q16.5**..... are working on the Internet for their research; for instance, a physics student in Paris can download information from a university library in the United States in minutes.

What will be the future of the Internet? It has been estimated that 80% of homes and 95% business will have access to the Internet within five years. Children, students, and professionals will have the opportunity to log on and **Q16.6**..... the world as they have never done before.

- | | | | | |
|---------------|------------------|------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------|
| Q16.1. | A. will increase | B. has increased | C. increases | D. increased |
| Q16.2. | A. being able to | B. be able to | C. able to be contact | D. be able to contact |
| | contact | contacting | | |
| Q16.3. | A. many | B. much | C. no | D. lot of |
| Q16.4. | A. put | B. do | C. get | D. make |
| Q16.5. | A. More and most | B. Much and more | C. The more and | D. More and more |
| | student | students | more students | students |
| Q16.6. | A. fight | B. discuss | C. damage | D. explore |

Question 17 (Question ID: 9-918365)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

You must submit the assignment by 5 PM, or it will not be accepted.

- A. Unless you submit the assignment by 5 PM, it will not be accepted.
- B. If you didn't submit the assignment by 5 PM, it would be accepted.
- C. Unless you don't submit the assignment by 5 PM, it will not be accepted.
- D. If you submitted the assignment by 5 PM, it won't be accepted.

Question 18 (Question ID: 9-36370)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

The math problem was so complicated that the students couldn't understand it.

- A. It was such complicated problem that the students couldn't understand.
- B. The problem wasn't simple enough for the students to understand it.
- C. The math problem was too complicated for the students to understand.
- D. It was so complicated problems that the students couldn't understand.

Question 19 (Question ID: 9-881894)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

He / used / play basketball / high school, / but / give up / because / his knee injury.

- A. He used to playing basketball in high school, but he gives up because of his knee injury.
- B. He used to play basketball at high school, but he gave up because his knee injury.
- C. He used to play basketball in high school, but he gave up because of his knee injury.
- D. He used playing basketball in high school, but he gave up because his knee injury.

Question 20 (Question ID: 9-918435)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

Nutritionists / recommend / eat / more vegetables / maintain / balanced diet.

- A. Nutritionists recommend to eating more vegetables to maintain balanced diet.
- B. Nutritionists recommend eating more vegetables maintaining a balanced diet.
- C. Nutritionists recommend to eat more vegetables to maintaining balanced diet.
- D. Nutritionists recommend eating more vegetables to maintain a balanced diet.

Question 21 (Question ID: 9-918444)

What does the sign say?



- A. You are prohibited from selling flowers here.
- B. You should plant more flowers around this area.
- C. You are not allowed to pick the flowers.
- D. You must water the flowers regularly.

Question 22 (Question ID: 9-893380)

What does the notice say?

PARENTS:

**Complete and return
your child's form for
next month's school
trip by Friday**

- A. Parents must return forms this week if their child is going on Friday's trip.
- B. Parents cannot go on next month's trip unless they return their forms by Friday.
- C. Parents who cannot accompany their children must complete the form by Friday.
- D. The last day for returning completed forms for next month's trip is Friday.

Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each of the questions.

"World Englishes" is a term that describes the different varieties of English spoken globally. To better understand these varieties, we can use the model of concentric circles, which was **proposed** by linguist Braj Kachru. At the center of this model is standard English, spoken in countries such as the UK and the US. The first outer circle contains countries where English is the second language, like India and Nigeria. The second outer circle includes countries where English is taught as a foreign language, such as China and Brazil. These outer circles reflect the **distinct** variations of English that have developed over time.

English is now an official language in more than 50 countries, and each of these nations has developed its own version of the language. These versions are not simply copies of British or American English, but instead feature unique vocabulary and phrases. In some cases, English has incorporated words from local languages. For instance, in Singapore, English has borrowed Malay words like "kopi" (coffee), and in India, English includes several terms from Hindi, such as "guru" (teacher).

Immigrants to English-speaking countries often speak both English and their native language. Before they arrive in their new country, many join classes to learn English. Once there, **they** continue to improve their English skills through interaction with native speakers.

** World Englishes là một thuật ngữ dùng để chỉ sự đa dạng của tiếng Anh trên toàn cầu, vượt ra ngoài tiếng Anh chuẩn Anh-Mỹ, Anh-Anh*

Question 23 (Question ID: 9-918468)

The word "proposed" in the first paragraph is CLOSEST in meaning to ____.

- A. communicated
- B. suggested
- C. connected
- D. intended

Question 24 (Question ID: 9-918469)

What does the first outer circle in the model represent?

- A. Countries where English is the first language
- B. Countries where English is the second language
- C. Countries where English is learned as a foreign language
- D. Countries where English is not spoken

Question 25 (Question ID: 9-918485)

The word "distinct" in the first paragraph is OPPOSITE in meaning to ____.

- A. regular
- B. unusual
- C. different
- D. similar

Question 26 (Question ID: 9-918470)

What does the passage say about the versions of English in over 50 countries?

- A. They are similar to British or American English.
- B. They are completely different from British or American English.
- C. They do not borrow from local languages.
- D. They have special vocabulary and expressions.

Question 27 (Question ID: 9-918471)

Which of the following is an example of English borrowing a word from Hindi?

- A. Guru
- B. Kopi
- C. Cookie
- D. Croissant

Question 28 (Question ID: 9-918478)

The word "they" in the last paragraph refers to ____.

- A. Englishes
- B. native speakers
- C. immigrants
- D. conversations

Question 29 (Question ID: 9-852797)

Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

- A. Many of them fell into alcohol addiction or crime.
- B. especially kangaroos and koalas
- C. However, only 17 million people live there.
- D. took much of their land

Australia: Vast Land, Rich History, and Unique Wildlife

Australia is much larger than Great Britain, and it is thirty times bigger in size. **Q29.1**.....

Most of them live along the coast, so the middle of the country is almost uninhabited.

It is home to the Aboriginal people, who have a deep understanding of the land and have never tried to control it. They can live off the land better than anyone else. The first British settlement in Australia was a prison colony. When the British arrived, they destroyed plants and animals that were important to the Aboriginal people, and they also **Q29.2**..... As a result, the Aboriginals became poor and struggled to adapt to the new way of life. **Q29.3**..... Today, things have improved as the population has grown, and the government has returned some land to the Aboriginals.

Australia is also known for its unique animals, **Q29.4**....., which cannot be found anywhere else. A common place to see a kangaroo is on a golf course, where they often stand and watch, though golfers and farmers do not particularly like them.